  The Town of Preston met with City of Blair Public Property and Building committee on Thursday, June 27, 2019 at the community center.
  The town board meeting was called to order at 5:38 P.M. by Chairman Nelson. Members present were Darrel, Ron, Philip and Cathy.
  The City meeting was called to order by committee chairperson Mike Lisowski.  Members present were Mike Lisowski, Wanda Cartrette, Terry Wheeler and Susan Frederixon.
  Certification of Open Meeting Law Requirements were met.
  Community center bathrooms were discussed.  Motion by Wanda, second by Ron to remodel bathrooms into 2 separate unisex bathrooms, make ADA compatible and to contact Simmons Construction for pricing and availability. Darrel will contact.  Motion carried.  Cheesefest committee and the Lions club are willing to help with remodeling costs.
[bookmark: _GoBack]  Cleaning of the center was discussed and it needs to be checked as soon as possible after use.  Chemical storage was also brought up and decided to purchase locks for the cabinets they’re in.  Susan will also update the “Rules” for the community center and repost them.
  Display cases for cheesefest plaques will be addressed when the design is finalized.
  Cement apron in front of the building on Broadway St. was brought up that it was approved in 2017 and has not been completed.  Darrel will contact Simmons Construction about it.
   Motion to adjourn the joint portion of the meeting at 6:16 P.M. by Ron, second by Philip.  Motion carried.
   
  
